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Proposal Narrative:

The goal of a partnership into a school resource officer (SRO) programs includes providing
safe learning environments in our county’s schools, providing valuable resources to school
staff members, fostering positive relationships with youth, developing strategies to resolve
problems affecting youth and protecting all students, so that they can reach their fullest
potentials. The National Association of School Resource Officers considers it a best practice
to use a “triad concept” to define the three main roles of school resource officers: educator,
informal counselor/mentor, and law enforcement officer.

Humboldt County Schools have the highest population of students (by percentage) in
California who have experienced Adverse Childhood Experiences. This in combination with
the highest percentage of students with disabilities in Humboldt County creates a need to
better serve our youth. An effective SRO will have a positive impact on the future of
students and our community.

Researchers at Canada’s Carleton University conducted a two-year study of an SRO
program in the Regional Municipality of Peel. In their 2018 report, they concluded that for
every dollar invested in a school resource officer program, a minimum of $11.13 of social
and economic value was created. The report lists numerous benefits of the program,
including:

« Prevention or minimization of property damage in the school and surrounding areas.

« Prevention of student injuries and even death due to violence, drug overdoses, etc.

« Reduction of the need for schools to call 911.

« Reduction of the likelihood that a student will get a criminal record.

« Increase of the likelihood that students (particularly those with mental health issues)
will get the help they need from the social service and health care systems.

« Increase in feelings of safety among students and staff.

This will be a positive investment in the future of Humboldt County.



Program Budget:

2019-20 Fiscal Year:;

$79,000 for the hiring, equipping and vehicle for one Sheriff School Resource Office to have a starting
date of January 2020. Office supplies, computer and space to be provided by Eureka City Schools.





